BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 9 February 2009

	


	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Chesters (NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Mrs Palmer, Mrs Chugg (NDC), Lord, Welch, Alexander, Lucas (NDC), Daniel (NDC),   



	178/2008/09
	Apologies

	Cllrs Lucas, Holt & Mrs Jenkins (DCC).



	179/2008/09
	Replies to any

Questions

Submitted by the

Public in

Accordance with

Standing Order 45 


	There were no questions.



	180/2008/09
	Minutes


	(a) It was AGREED to remove the word ‘may’ in Minute No 172/2008/09 from the minutes of the full Council meeting held on 12 January 2009.  They were approved with this amendment.

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 26 January 2009 were approved and signed.



	181/2008/09
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Alexander declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 183/2008/09 (a) and Minute No 191/2008/09.  Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in Minute No 196/2008/09.  Cllr Ash declared a prejudicial interest in Planning Application 47922.     



	182/2008/09


	Police Representation


	There were no police present.



	183/2008/09


	Finance


	(a) Cllr Alexander declared a prejudicial interest in the

       first cheque to be drawn, AMPM and left the room.

      This cheque was approved and signed 

  and Cllr Alexander then returned to the room.

  The remaining cheques on the schedule were

  approved and drawn in the total sum of  

  £7,933.96.

  (b)  Statement of Accounts for January 2009 was noted.

       

	184/2008/09


	Action Sheet
	This was noted.



	185/2008/09
	Braunton Countryside Centre Update


	The Chairman thanked Mrs Mary Breeds for attending the meeting.  Mrs Breeds circulated a report for 2008 on the Countryside Centre and gave Council an update on the work and events that it was involved in.  She said the Centre continued to be open every weekday from approximately 10.00 am to 4.00 pm between Good Friday and 31 October and in 2008 had had just over 5,700 visitors through its door, 407 more than 2007.  She said a big thank you to all the volunteers who had given their time helping in the Centre, a total of 28 volunteers had been involved, 18 of these having manned it all day.  She stated that the Centre still needed more volunteers and with additional bodies it may be possible to open on a Saturday.  It was AGREED that Council would put an item in their next newsletter. 

Mrs Breeds updated members on the displays within the Centre and also the programme of weekly evening talks on different environmental projects which had proved not only popular and enjoyable but had also raised over £1,700 towards the running costs of the Centre.

The Explore Braunton Project Co-ordinator had been based at the Centre and this had gained much positive publicity.  

She reported on the state of the building, which suffered from damage by vandals.  The roof had recently been repaired and a new sign had been erected on the outside of the building making it more visible from the car park.  Incidents of petty vandalism continue to occur although they had great support from the local police. 

A regular attendee of the Centre talks was involved in creating a website for the Centre and this should be up and running before the season begins.  She reported that they have good relations with both the Museum and the Youth Centre and that the North Devon Journal had kindly chosen the Centre as one of the two charities for Your Picks for the coming year.  

Council thanked Mrs Breeds for her time attending the meeting and she left at this point.



	186/2008/09
	Braunton Railway Information Board


	The Clerk reported to the meeting that the Assistant Parish Clerk was leading a small community group together with Andrea Lawrence, the designer of the last two information boards, to provide a main information board and four smaller panels regarding the railway. 

 It was AGREED that the main board would be situated immediately outside the Countryside Centre in the shrub bed and the small four panels would be placed at Station House, Braunton Gates, the Goods Yards and Braunton Signal Box to compliment the main board and create a walking viewing attraction for the community and visitors alike.  Currently advice was awaited from North Devon Council as to whether planning permission would be required for all these boards.  Three panels were sited on the land in the ownership of Braunton Parish Council and the remaining to be sited on land in the ownership of Devon County Council.  A letter had been forwarded to them requesting permission to do so.  

The Clerk highlighted the budget for the boards.  The main contribution being from Cllr Mrs Jenny Jenkins and this showed a deficit in the region of £200.  Council AGREED in principal for the provision of this additional funding should it become necessary, to complete the project.  



	187/2008/09


	Report from Devon County

Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Jenkins was not present at the meeting however she had sent an email to the Clerk requesting that the following information be highlighted to members.  

Mr Dick Dawson from Devon County Council had responded to her request regarding repeater signs and had stated that under the regulations they are not allowed to put up repeater signs or roundells on the road if the 30 mph limit is within a street lit area.  In fact, if repeater or roundells were in place the limit would no longer be enforceable.  He had requested that speed and volume counts were carried out in the area in the near future and when the data was available they would assess the speeding problems again. 

Speed advisor interactive signs were being used along the Saunton Road recently and would be erected again in a few months time.  Cllr Mrs Jenny Jenkins had passed this information onto the resident of Saunton Road who had written previously to Council regarding this issue. 



	188/2008/09


	Planning


	Cllr Alexander took the Chair.

See attached sheets.

Cllr Mrs Chesters resumed the Chair.



	189/2008/09


	Report from North Devon Councillors


	Cllr Daniel reported that subject to official confirmation at

a meeting on 18 February 2009, the proposed increase 

for the North Devon Council Tax was 2.95%. 

Cllr Mrs Chesters asked Cllr Mrs Wellstead to update the meeting on the Locality Forum meeting that had recently taken place.  She updated members on the funding bid for the 4 tennis courts and the site for the BMX Track where they were still looking at land in Chivenor.  The Football Club wanted more permanent dugouts and the cost of this was being investigated.  It had been decided that any money for improvements at Vellator Quay could come from the Wind Farm and that as the Parish Council were not able to apply for this then the Countryside Centre would be asked to do so.  There was a proposal to build work units between Perrigo and Chivenor and members had also been asked to identify any other open spaces which they felt should be public open spaces and could be connected to the Tarka Trail ie to make them more accessible.  

Mr Brian Holmes, from North Devon Council, had indicated that there would be up to £30,000 of Section 106 money available for enhancing the play areas within Braunton.  The next Locality Forum was on 2 April 2009.

  

	190/2008/09 


	Sponsorship of Rotary Club Program for 2009 Village Fair


	A copy of the proposed advertisement to go into the programme had been forward to all members and it was AGREED  to have a full page at a cost of £110.



	191/2008/9


	Request for Sponsorship for Braunton Football Club Mini Soccer Festival


	Council congratulated the team on their success so far and on receiving the invitation to the Festival in Guernsey, however Council was not able to provide sponsorship to any individual or organisation and any contribution would have to be in the form of a parish grant and these had already been allocated for the next financial year. 

The North Devon Councillors on the Parish Council indicated that it may be possible for a grant to be made from their Community Grants and suggested that the football club might like to apply for these funds.  Further details and application forms were available from Lucy Tomlinson at North Devon Council or via their website.  Council wished the club every success with their fund raising and the team in the Festival.

 

	192/2008/09


	Request to Scatter Ashes and Provide Memorial Seat or Tree in Memorial Gardens


	Council discussed the request to scatter the ashes on the Memorial Gardens.  Unfortunately it was unable to grant this request as it understood that there were strict regulations regarding the disposal of ashes and also that they could damage the surrounding grass, shrubs etc.  Council however, was happy to consider the placing of a memorial seat or tree.

	193/2008/09


	Request for use of Recreation Ground for Fun Fair


	J Rowland & Sons Amusement Caterers had requested the use of the recreation ground from Sunday 10 May – Saturday 16 May 2009 for the annual fun fair.  Operating days would be Wednesday 13 – Saturday 16 May 2009 and this was AGREED under the usual terms and conditions.



	194/2008/09


	Royal Garden Party 7 July 2009


	Cllr Mrs Sally Smith was nominated to be put into the draw to attend the Garden Party.



	195/2008/09


	Rural Services Network


	It was AGREED that as the membership of this organisation was free of charge, due to North Devon Council’s membership, then Council would join.



	196/2008/09


	Request for use of Village Green


	St Brannocks Fund Raising Committee had requested the use of the Village Green on Friday 24 and 31 July, 7, 14, 21, 28 August and Saturday 22 and 29 August 2009, in order to promote their Annual Duck Race.  The times being 9.00 am – 2.00 pm and this was AGREED.



	197/2008/09


	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (h) were received and noted.



	198/2008/09
	Disposal of Land at The Old Quarry, Braunton


	IN COMMITTEE

It was agreed that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the press and public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following matters.

It was AGREED to contact Webbers to advise whether it would be possible to look at approaching an individual who may take on the whole area or whether it would be possible to try and dispose of the land on the open market.  



	199/2008/09


	Remedial Works to Fire Station Boundary Wall


	The Chairman informed members that Council’s Solicitors had advised that reports were awaited from the Fire Service Surveyor, North Devon Council’s Surveyor, regarding the state of the wall and also the tree surgeons who had been asked to look at the state of the stumps.  This was AGREED and the matter would be discussed further when the information was received.  


The meeting closed at 8.50 pm.




.............................................. The Chairman
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